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Consent Forms 

This year, copies of our consent forms will be sent to you electronically. 
Once you have read these, please complete the Google form that 
confirms you have agreed to our:

• Home School Agreement – Behaviour and learning expectations 

• Acceptable Use Policy - Computing

• Permission for your child to go on local walks 

• Photographic Consent Form

A link will be sent out after this meeting.

https://forms.gle/Kh9jY3ni1MotD1wUA

https://forms.gle/Kh9jY3ni1MotD1wUA


Uniform

School Uniform consists of

• Plain white short or long sleeved shirt

• Grey trousers/shorts (boys)

• Light blue polo shirt with school emblem in September and the summer term only

• Navy skirt, pinafore dress or trousers (girls)

• Girls may wear a blue and white gingham/checked dress in September and the summer term only.

• Plain navy blue v necked jumper or navy v necked jumper with school emblem (boys)

• Plain navy blue cardigan or navy blue cardigan with school emblem (girls) 

• School tie 

• Grey or black socks (boys)

• Plain white, black or navy socks/tights

• Plain black shoes or plain black trainers with black laces, no logos and black soles.

• Waterproof/showerproof coat (no hoodies).





Uniform

Hair

• NO colour products in hair (i.e. bleach, dye, highlights or coloured extensions).

• Long hair MUST be tied back with simple hair accessories in navy blue, black or 
white only.

• NO extreme hair styles e.g. fashion/celebrity styles; this includes mohicans, over 
use of gel and patterns shaved in hair or eyebrows.   

Jewellery and Accessories

• Jewellery must not be worn. Small gold or silver stud earrings are allowed. Pupils 
may wear a watch, fitted to the wrist. No nail varnish.



Uniform PE Kit

Children should come to school in their PE kit on the allocated day.

• School t shirt with school logo or a plain white t-shirt

• Plain navy blue tracksuit bottoms/leggings or plain navy blue shorts 
(no stripes, logos, patterns)

• Their school jumper or cardigan or the school sweatshirt with the 
school logo or a plain navy sweatshirt (no tracksuits tops, hoodies, 
logos or tops with zips)

• Plain black trainers or plimsolls only – this then ties in with our 
uniform policy



Attendance

• School expects a high level of attendance throughout the year

• If your child is unwell, please inform the school using the Studybugs
app, by 09:00.

• Holidays during term time will not be authorised

• Application for leave in term time form to be completed (from office)

• Attendance Welfare Advisor (AWA) is Sonia Rawlings

• Once attendance drops below a certain level it is closely monitored, a 
letter sent/invited in for a meeting

• Persistent absence will be followed up by the AWA and Miss Coxhead 
(Deputy Head and attendance lead) may lead to a fine and failure to 
comply will result in legal action



Punctuality

• Playground gates open at 8:30am
• Main playground gates close 8:55am

• Children enter building from 8:40am
• Lessons commence at 9:00am
• If late (anytime after 8:55am), children will need to enter school via the 

main entrance.

• Persistent lateness will be followed up by the AWA and may result in a fine.

• The school gate opens at 3:20pm and school finishes at 3.30pm.  Children 
will be dismissed from the playground. Please be on time to collect your 
child.  



Core Values

At the beginning of the academic year each class decides on their class rules 

which are based on our school's Core Values:

RESPECT
COMPASSION
SELF WORTH
PERSEVERANCE
COLLABORATION

Behaviour – Core Values and Class Rules



There is a consistent approach to dealing with behaviour and discipline 
problems - Good to be Green.(See School’s Behaviour Policy).

The school day is divided into 2 sessions, morning and afternoon.
Each class has a behaviour chart and each session all children begin on 
green to demonstrate the expectation that session, both in class and on the 
playground, it will be a positive one.

Children know that there are consequences when making inappropriate 
behaviour choices, and they will be moved down the chart.

Behaviour - Stay on Green



Behaviour - Stay on Green

If your child has 3 yellow cards in a week the class teacher will contact parents/carers.
If your child has 3 lunchtime/SLT referrals within a half term a member of the SLT will contact you.
Any serious incidents and parent/carers will be contacted on the day of the incident. 



• Lots of Praise

• House Points

• Stickers

• Head Teacher Gold Award and Handwriting/Presentation Award

• Certificates

• Bronze, silver and gold behaviour stars

Rewards



Place2Be                                         

Margarita Deligianni is our Place2Be Manager. 

She is in school all day on  Monday and Tuesday and Wednesday morning. She is usually on the playground before                                    
school.

Why is Place2Be useful?

• Sometimes children can feel particularly sad, confused, scared or angry.

• Maybe something difficult happened at home, like losing a family member or parents separating. Or perhaps they’re struggling with 
something at school, like bullying.

• This can make them behave differently, lose confidence in themselves or find it difficult to concentrate in class.

• Place2Be is there to help children find ways to cope, so their worries don’t get in the way of their friendships, their learning or how they 
feel about themselves.

What does Place2Be do?

• Place2Be’s professionals work with children one-to-one or in small groups, giving regular support for pupils who need it.

• Children can also book a short appointment to talk about any problems or worries they have – this is called Place2Talk (letter sent out in 
summer term).



Mobile Phones

• Phones not to be used on school premises 

• Children may not bring mobile phones to 

school



First Aid Procedures
• All support staff are first aid trained

• You will only be contacted, if your child has a head/face 
injury that has left a mark, serious accident or needs to 
go home as unwell

• If your child bumps their head and there is no visible 
mark, you will receive a text message in the afternoon 
and a form will be sent home with your child informing 
you of the time it happened in case they become unwell. 

• If a child bumps their head, the class teacher is informed 
so they know to monitor any changes.



Curriculum – Timetable 

PE – Monday & Tuesday

PPA – Tuesday morning 
- Music specialists will be teaching Music. 
- Ms. Clough will be teaching PE



Curriculum overview 



The Teaching of Reading at School

Reading experiences:

• Shared reading 

• Individual reading 

• Library visits 

• Whole class novels read by the teacher



Reading 

Individual reading

Book bands: Each class teacher will assess the children’s reading ability 
and will assign a suitable reading book from the reading scheme or a 
book approved by the class teacher. 

These books go home daily with the child’s reading record and should 
come in to school daily

Please take care of school books, parents will be charged to replace lost 
or damaged books.



Home Reading 

Expectations of reading at home We expect the children to read 5 out 
of 7 days a week and record this in their reading diary. We ask children 
to read aloud to their parents at least once a week and for parents to 
record the date and pages read. Please acknowledge that you have 
listened to your child read in their reading record by; noting pages 
read, your signature and if you wish a comment. 

• Class teachers check all reading diaries on a Monday 

• Reading books will be changed twice a week or when the children 
have finished their book.



Homework

Math and spelling homework is sent home in a homework book on a 
Tuesday and needs to be returned the following Monday.

Spellings should be practiced at home each night.

Homework will commence week beginning 12th September. 

Your child’s log in for TT Rockstars will be stuck in their reading record.

RE homework will be sent home once a half term.



Water Bottles

• Ensure your child comes into school with a filled water bottle in the 
mornings. If they need to refill it, this can be done at lunchtime. 

• Only water allowed



Packed Lunch

• A copy of the school packed lunch policy 
is available on our school website.

• Treat day for packed lunch is now Friday 
in line with the school lunch menu.



Birthdays

We are not allowing children to bring in a ‘treat’ for members of their 
class.

We still want to mark your child’s birthday, so instead your child may 
come to school in their own clothes on the day of their birthday.

If their birthday falls on a Saturday or Sunday they can wear their own 
clothes on the Friday or Monday.

If their birthday falls during a holiday they can wear their own clothes 
on the Friday before the holiday commences. 



What to do if you have a concern

• Class Teacher

• Phase leader (Mr Pomeroy) 

• Mrs Mahon

• Complaints procedure in office

• Any Safeguarding concerns: phase leader 



Thank you 

If you have any questions throughout the year, please 
email your child’s class teacher and we will respond to 

them as soon as possible. 

The Year 2 team.  


